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Ivy Lane & Rosemount Court, West End – proposed ‘No Waiting at Any Time’ 
restrictions 

 

STATEMENT OF REASONS 

 

Ivy Lane 

The junction of Ivy Lane and the A27 regularly has parking at the junction bell mouth 
and across the pedestrian crossing point. This inappropriate parking results in a 
higher risk to drivers and pedestrians using this junction. 
 
To address these problems it is proposed to prevent on street parking within the 
junction bell mouth in accordance with the good parking practice mentioned in the 
Highway Code section 243. By this method it can be ensured that drivers are visible 
to each other thus reducing the likelihood of a collision.  
 

Rosemount Court 
 
The junction of Rosemount Court and the A27 regularly has parking at the junction 
bell mouth and either side of the Rosemount Court access. This inappropriate 
parking results in a higher risk to drivers using this junction. 
 
To address these problems it is proposed to amend the existing ‘No Waiting at Any 
Time’ restriction and indicate where drivers may park with the use of marked parking 
bays. It is proposed to prevent parking within the junction bell mouth in accordance 
with the good parking practice mentioned in the Highway Code section 243, as well 
as across the access and opposite the access to Rosemount Court. By this method it 
can be ensured that drivers do not obstruct junction access. With parking being at a 
premium in this area the total number of spaces will be maintained but clearly 
marked to ensure parked vehicles do not cause obstruction.  
 


